Shevington and District Community Association
Chair’s report to the Annual General Meeting on 25th February 2014.

We began the year by looking closely at our accounts; at monies raised some years ago but which were sitting in the bank losing value. Carefully ... at CA meetings and with some sub groups we discussed how we might use some of this accumulated money to good COMMUNITY end. We have been careful and ensured there is enough in the bank to keep the CA going for the foreseeable future whilst earmarking a pot of money for good causes ... and inviting applications.
There was around £26,000 in the bank. We ensured that we retained funds to keep the CA going for the foreseeable future but agreed to enable some small grant applications of up to £250. … we earmarked £1,500 for small grants in the twelve months. 
We also decided to consider 2 /3 larger bids - sums of up to £5,000. The later was a on-off but we may well encourage small bids again in the next twelve months.
Financially we have contributed towards a community printer; and we have awarded grants to
Shevington Sharks

Appley Bridge in Bloom
Standish Lower Ground Bloom Group
Shevington OVER 60's
Youth Club activity
to the fund raising band - Gifted
and to Shevington Memorial Park for additional playground equipment
We have made what has become a customary donation to Shevington and District in Bloom for improvements to the village centre and also had a 'cake-Off' and Clothes sale to raise money to that end. We are proud to support the BRITAIN IN BLOOM entry.


In 2013 the CA supported the August FETE  ... financially ... and physically. Many of us are now working towards the fourth annual community fete - August 2nd 2014.
We have been pleased to help promote the setting up of a Credit Union collection point: special thanks to those who have worked hard to get that going and to the volunteers who man the credit union desk each Saturday in the library. Some of our members and other local people have also volunteered to help keep the Library open on Saturday mornings - thanks to them.
 
We have continued to up-date our Community pages on the Parish Council web site and we have continued to keep our Facebook page lively and interesting whilst maintaining the very positive ethos of the association. 
On the HERITAGE front we must thank John O’Neil  for production of  Heritage walk  number two enhancing previous publications and the ‘Our Story’ DVD.
The Shevington in Bloom activists also focused on the areas heritage – our farming and basket making past is now commemorated in the centre of the village.

We produced a booklet of COMMUNIY INFORMATION and we encouraged more people to join us. These might be things we will keep up …. we can always do better to widen participation in community activities.
Socially we have had a few events. It seems that our resolve to give some money away re-vitalised our fund raising!
Last summer we held a very successful QUIZ NIGHT .. repeated with equal success in January. More repeats are on the cards!

And of course we celebrated Lancashire Night in November,

A lot of work behind the scenes as well as on the nights themselves ... Thank YOU TO ALL WHO MADE THOSE EVENTS POSSIBLE. We made a substantial donation to THE BRICK but also replenished CA funds so we can hopefully continue to support others.

On Lancashire Night the CA presented 12 achievement awards. the third year we have done so. I think this year we received more nominations and our awards went to a range of local people for their outstanding caring or outstanding community activity

At monthly CA meetings we discussed many local issues. We have discussed what our community needs and shared information about groups, organisation and facilities. I have appreciated the contributions made by everyone to all of the meetings.
Each meeting we have had up-dates from those present - representatives from 

the Churches, the Cameo group, the Youth Club, the Gardening Club, the Fete committee, the Over Sixties, Library Volunteers, our CREDIT UNION, the Parish Council, our District Councillors, Shevington  and District in Bloom and all its sub groups; and  the Patient Participation  Group. Some of the local Sports groups are represented – Shevington Sharks certainly and we have had presentation from Shevington FC.. We have also had presentations about Credit Unions, and from the Library service
 
I think.... and I hope that you will agree with me .. that we have helped - at least in a small way to encourage 'community spirit' in line with the OBJECTS OF OUR ASSOCIATION

THANK YOU all for your friendship and support               
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